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Snack!�Please continue to send in healthy snacks for our classes to enjoy.


Some ideas are boxes of cereal, goldfish, fruit snacks, pretzels, or graham crackers.  


Please also send in 5 oz cups to use for snacks. 


Thank you!�











Independent Reading in Fifth Grade


Help us encourage our 5th graders to be well-rounded readers!


Tuesdays and Fridays only are “Graphic Novel Days” in our classrooms.  Please help your child be sure to have a novel at their level for the other days of the week! Novels are available in classroom libraries, our school library, and at the public library. 











Important Dates


10/3 – Early Release Day – 11:30 Dismissal �             OST closes at 3:00


10/18 – School OPEN


10/19 – School CLOSED for students


10/26 – Dollar Denim Day 


10/27 – Tunbridge Outdoor Day at River Valley        �               Ranch


10/29 – PTO Fun Run








Reminders


Uniforms!


Students must be in uniform on a daily basis. Students must wear Tunbridge tops, black or gray athletic bottoms, and rubber- soled athletic shoes. Cooler weather will be here before you know it! Please remember that a Tunbridge sweatshirt or plain Tunbridge color sweatshirt is acceptable.  Other sweatshirts or hoodies are not allowed and will be hung in the coatroom until recess or the end of the day. Please also ensure that your child wears appropriate shoes to school each day.  Changing shoes for resource or recess is not permitted.


Recess!


We play outside everyday unless it is raining!  Please send your child with the right jacket for playing outside!  


Dismissal!


We have outdoor dismissal, even in rainy weather. Please send your child to school with appropriate rain gear so they are prepared to stand outside. 





Snacks!


Please consider donating snacks to our classrooms!  We are looking for healthy, store-bought snacks which will feed 25 students for several days.  

















 








 








 Fifth Grade News





KIND WORDS.  


KIND ACTIONS.





October


2018





5th Grade Teachers�We have gotten off to a great start in 5th grade! Please reach out to your child’s teacher with any questions or concerns!


Mrs. Hazle �� HYPERLINK "mailto:rhazle@tunbridgepcs.org" �rhazle@tunbridgepcs.org�


Ms. Haggerty �� HYPERLINK "mailto:ehaggerty@tunbridgepcs.org" �ehaggerty@tunbridgepcs.org� 






































Units of Study








Literacy:�We have continued with our reading of Esperanza Rising.  In conjunction with our novel, we have been examining the Universal Declaration of Human Rights.  We have worked to examine examples of human rights being threatened in our novel.  We have focused on finding main ideas and using the main ideas to write a summary. As we move into the second part of this study, we will begin to work on a writing and research piece.  





Content:  


We just wrapped up our first content unit on community.  The students did a great job establishing norms for our classroom community as well as exploring what they contribute to our community.  Next up: Astronomy!  We will explore basic concepts of astronomy including planets, stars, telescopes, and some famous astronomers.  �


Math:�We are chugging right along with our first math module on Place Value and Decimal Fractions. We took the mid-module assessment in late September and have moved on to the next part of the unit.  We are working now to add and subtract decimals and will then move to multiplying and dividing decimals.  Look for your fifth grader to bring home notes in their math notebook every night to help them with their homework. 


�Fluency Targets:�Our fluency goal for 5th grade is to complete 100 multiplication and division problems in under 5 minutes with 100% accuracy. To accomplish this goal, it is important that your child practice their fact fluency at home regularly. In addition to basic flash cards, students can also practice their facts using the websites below. 





Great math fact sites:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.abcya.com" �www.abcya.com� 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mathplayground.com" �www.mathplayground.com� 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.arcademics.com" �www.arcademics.com�


www.xtramath.org





Word Study:


We will use our Word Study time to focus on recognizing patterns in word spelling and meaning. Each week, we will focus on one derivational relationship and explore the words by categorizing, spelling, and defining them. Students will use their Word Study class time to complete word sorts and other activities that challenge them to use the words in context. Our Word Study routine will be similar each week, but with different word patterns. Students are expected to complete Word Study work for homework and study the spelling and meaning of their words in preparation for a quiz at the end of each 6-day cycle. 





Homework:


Homework is given nightly Monday-Thursday.  Independent reading for at least 30 minutes per night is a daily requirement and should be recorded on your child’s reading log. Please remember to check your child’s homework folder each night for important announcements and graded work. 


























































































